
Newsletter 2022 
 
 
Dear ESEM colleagues and friends,  

 

Let me extend a warm greeting to everyone. I sincerely hope that you and your loved 
ones are in good health. In this Newsletter, I would like to share with you in glance 
the latest achievement of our society. 

• After good effort, we have succeeded in reconciling the conditions of our 
society according to the new NGOs Law Number 149 of 2019. 

• We have received the unified Society number, which is 22031012811297. 
• All legal procedures have been taken to re-elect a new Society Board of 

Directors for the upcoming four years, 2022–2026, as a complementary step 
to reconcile the conditions of the Society. All notifications concerning this 
issue were made in time on the society's social page and to the society’s 
members. 

• The new elected Board of Director consists of 15 faculty members: Prof. 
Aymen Ghalab (vice president), Prof. Naglaa Sarhan (General Secretary), 
prof. Hoda Yehia (Financial Treasurer), prof.Yasser Shabana (  Member of 
executive office), and as members: Prof Abdel Hamid Sahly, Prof. Nagwa Abo 
El-Maali, Prof. Manal Salman, Prof. Amira Helmi,  Prof. Nagwa El Khafif, 
Prof.Manar Abdel Raoof, Prof. Khaled Hassanein, Dr. Moshira Badawy, Dr. 
Ehab Osama, Dr. Omar Sayooh and me  

• A special thanks is due to Prof. Tamir Sharara, Prof. Nadia Galal, Prof. Magda 
Azmi, Dr. Nadia Ragheb, and Assoc. Prof. Nehal Abolfotouh, who left the 
board of directors. I am confident in their uninterrupted giving to the society 
that shares its foundation. 

• The preparations for the ESEM Conference 2022 are going well. it is organized 
through the collaboration of two prestigious scientific institutions, Tanta 
University and the Theodor Bilharz Research Institute. It will be under the 
auspices of Prof. Mahmoud Zaki, the President of Tanta University, and Prof. 
Hanan Farouk, the Acting President of Theodor Bilharz Research Institute. 



• I would like to draw your attention to the fact that anyone is welcome to post 
information on any upcoming training or workshops in the field of electron 
microscopy in their lab on the Society website. 

I truly believe that the future of our society is based on its members. Their sincere 
efforts help to propel the Egyptian Society of Electron Microscopy forward.  
Thank you.  
Very best wishes to all, 
ESEM President 
Prof.Soheir Mansy 


